
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

LICENSING COMMITTEE

HELD ON 12 OCTOBER 2009
                                                                                                                                                                                                       

LC.33/09
GAMBLING ACT 2005 – STATEMENT OF LICENSING POLICY

The Licensing Manager presented report LDS.63/09 which enclosed version 4 of the Draft Statement of Gambling Policy.

The Licensing Manager reminded the Committee that there was a requirement under the Gambling Act 2005 that Licensing Authorities must prepare and publish a licensing policy statement.  The document would last for a maximum of three years.  The Council published its first Policy in January 2007 and a revised copy must be approved and published by Council by 3 January 2010.  A twelve week consultation period ended on 25 September 2009 and responses had been considered by the Gambling Policy Working Group on 1 October 2009.  The draft Policy and summary had been amended to reflect the results of their deliberation.

He reported that prior to the consultation period the Licensing Managers from the six Cumbria Authorities had met and made amendments to the draft Policy in line with changes in legislation and advice from the Gambling Commission.

He then outlined how the consultation had been carried out and when and where it had been advertised.

The Licensing Manager reported that the Council had received four responses to the consultation with no additional relevant comments received by other Authorities.

The Chairman congratulated the Licensing Manager and officers for all of the work they put into preparing the Gambling Policy and for ensuring that the Council’s Crest was on the front of the Policy.

RESOLVED – 1) That the results of the consultation exercise be noted and that the draft Statement of Gambling Policy be referred to Executive for their consideration.

2)  That the Statement of Gambling Policy, when published, should bear the Crest, it being a legal document.

3) That the Panel thank all officers in the Licensing Section for all the work they carried out in preparing the Gambling Policy.







